
Ewa Makai 
Middle School

“Empower, Explore, Excel Together”
Dear Parents and Guardians,

We appreciate all your understanding this past month with the higher than usual 
COVID cases.  As always, your child’s safety is a priority.  Please make sure that you 
do a wellness check every day. If a family member is sick, keep all family members 
home so that the symptoms don’t spread to other families. Some of the symptoms 
our middle level students are experiencing are headaches and body aches.  If you 
aren’t sure, have them stay home to monitor them for a day to make sure they don’t 
bring added germs to the campus.  In this case, caring is not sharing.  Let’s make 
sure we take care of each other.
 
We found out some great news recently about three of our teachers.  Justine 
Nakagawa and Janelle Kawakami both were just awarded National Board Teacher 
Certification.  We are so proud of both teachers and all they do for our students at 
Ewa Makai Middle School.  Recently they have partnered with UHWO and have been 
gardening with their students.  They have parent volunteers and college students 
teaching and planting together.  The other teacher, Jenna Nitahara renewed her 
National Board Teacher Certification status and we are proud of her too.
 
Dr. Todd Farley our drama teacher just received a grant from the Aina’ Aloha which 
will benefit his students and engage them in place-based learning about the Hawaiian 
culture using theater.

It is so exciting to see how we can incorporate our islands in the learning for our 
students. Thank you, Dr. Farley, for your creativity and for supporting diversity in our 
school.

This month our teachers will have two days that they will be working and there will be 
no school for students.  February 7th is Institute Day when our teacher work with their 
union representatives.  On February 22nd, we will be hosting a teacher professional 
day for the Hawaii Association of Middle Level Educators (HAMLE) and our teachers 
along with others from around the state will come together to share ideas and 
strategies for teaching middle level students.  It is a collaborative day that supports 
our teachers in professional development.
 
This quarter we are practicing “forgiveness” with our students through our Choose 
Love curriculum. Be sure to model this in your homes and in the community. We are 
going through some very rough times for everyone and showing grace by forgiving is 
important for all of us.
Remember to Empower everyone around you to Explore and Excel in everything they 
do.
 
Stay Safe and Take Care,
 
Kim Sanders, Principal
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UPCOMING 
DATES

(Subject to Change)
February
----------------------------------------------------------

7  Teacher Institute Day (no students)

14 SCC Meeting

21 President’s Day (school closed)

22 Planning Day (no students)

March
----------------------------------------------------------

7 SCC Meeting

11 3rd Quarter Ends

14-18 Spring Break

25 Kuhio Day (school closed)

29 Otr 2 Grade Report

April
----------------------------------------------------------

4 SCC Meeting

15 Good Friday (school closed)

May
---------------------------------------------------------

2 SCC Meeting-

26 Last day for students /4th Otr/2nd 
Sem. ends

27 Last day for teachers

30 Memorial Day (school closed)



EMMS 
Goes Digital

Sources of Information 
----------------------------------------------------------

EMMS Website:
https://www.ewamakai.org/

EMMS New School Year Information:
https://www.ewamakai.org/student-guide

EMMS Facebook:
https://www.facebook.com/EwaMakaiMid
dleSchoolTigers/

EMMS Instagram:
@ewamakaimiddleschool

Principal Sanders Twitter: 
@k_m_sanders

Parent Community Network Center 
Facilitator, Ms. Jennifer Welsch
jennifer.welsch@k12.hi.us

EMMS Digital Learning Hub / Tech 
Support
https://sites.google.com/k12.hi.us/emms
digitallearninghub/home

HIDOE Ohana Help Desk
Phone: 643-DESK (808-643-3375)
Ohanahelpdesk.org

“Parents and Guardians of Ewa Makai 
Middle School” FB: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/paren
tsguardiansewamakai/

*Box Tops for Education*  
Box Tops have gone digital!
Please scan your receipts!

School Year Earning = $2.20

~ Announcements ~
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~ Announcements ~
Valentine Spirit Week 

         2022 Hawai’i Spring Art Contest





Sending You Our 

Aloha….

When the Red Hill fuel spill and water crisis became public the student Aloha 
Ambassadors of the Ewa Makai MS Takai Transition Center asked how they could 
help. Affected schools could not use their water and many of their families could no 
longer live in their homes. Mrs. Lolita Ayala reached out through the Transition 
Coordinator network to Hickam ES and Radford HS to find out what their school 
communities needed. On the top of their wish list were encouraging words. We 
quickly designed a card that would appeal to everyone from elementary students to 
school staff. In sending our Aloha we wanted to acknowledge their frustration but 
encouraged them to be resilient during these challenging times. Aloha 
Ambassadors added personal, handwritten sentiments to each card and they were 
delivered to Hickam ES after winter break.

Mrs. Jen Welsch (EMMS PCNC) also brought the topic to the Leeward District 
PCNCs during their December meeting and has used her network to reach out to 
Iroquois ES. Additional efforts are are being considered as the water crisis 
continues to evolve and the needs of school communities change. We may not be 
able to do much but we can always send our Aloha!



Scholastic




